Queensland Government

Cabinet – September 2023
Implementing the Government response to the independent review of powers and penalties under the Environmental Protection Act 1994
Minister for the Environment and the Great Barrier Reef, Minister for Science and Minister for Multicultural Affairs

1. In April 2022, retired Judge Richard Jones and Barrister Susan Hedge were engaged to undertake an independent review into the adequacy of existing powers and penalties under the Environmental Protection Act 1994 (EP Act).
2. The review aimed to identify whether the tools available to the enforce the duties under the EP Act, particularly in relation to nuisance, are sufficiently contemporary to deal with the challenges of the future and make any recommendations for improvement for the regulation of Queensland’s environment.
3. On 26 May 2023, Government released the independent review’s report, and the Government's response to the review recommendations.
4. The Government response stated the commitment to open and transparent government and the intention to prepare a public consultation paper followed by the development of the necessary amendments to legislation.
5. Cabinet approved public release of the consultation paper, Improving the powers and penalties provisions of the Environmental Protection Act 1994.
6. Attachments:
· Consultation paper - Improving the powers and penalties provisions of the Environmental Protection Act 1994
